

COMPUTER INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

May 10th, 2007

Joe Neely, Advisory Committee Chair, called the meeting to order by 4:00 p.m. at Jerry's Home Improvement.

PRESENT 
Members:  Ben Barrett, Elevensegrity LLC; Ollie Brown, Oregon Judicial Dept. ; Jody Cline, Lane Council of Governments; David Erickson, Lost Creek Consulting; Michael Eldridge, Jerry’s Home Improvement; Frank Lupercio, EWEB, Joe Neely, Symantec Corp.; Effie Siverts, Student Rep.; Tim Woolley, InterVision
Guests/Staff /Faculty: Mark Williams, Gary Bricher, Linda Loft, Larry Scott.

ABSENT 
Members:  Eric Fullar, UofO Telecomm Services; Craig Wright, Netacomm Systems Integration; Chris Calise, IP Gear Inc.; Steve Cordon, Buzz Monkey Software 
I. INTRODUCTION AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A special welcome was given our new member: David Erickson
The Winter '07 minutes were approved as written.  
II.
COMMUNITY SHARING
· Michael Eldridge, Jerry's Home Improvement

Jerry's has completed a new roll-out of a CISCO-based IP-Tel system with the help of Obsidian Technologies (Dave Markey).  They have also just completed moving their POS systems to Dell Linux Servers.  Next, they are planning for some new application development.
· David Erickson, Lost Creek Consulting  
Lost Creek Consulting is a new, 2-year old firm concentrating on medical applications.  The business is growing rapidly and they are looking to hire several more people.
· Effie Siverts, Student Rep. 

Effie stated that she is excited to be graduating and looking forward to working in the industry.

· Joe Neely, Symantec Corp. 
The statement in the Register Guard regarding Symantec's downsizing was really misquoted.  They are currently down 1.5%, but plan to be up over their original size by the end of the year.  The merger with Veritas is still being absorbed, which took their corporation to over 12,000 employees.  A few tech positions from Springfield have moved to India, but Joe currently has three openings he is trying to fill.  Larry Scott asked about corporate leadership moving off-shore.  Joe stated that only a third of the development and about 30% of support is in India, but only these types of jobs can be off-shored.  However, the Symantec is a global company having support centers in every region of the world.

· Frank Lupercio, EWEB
EWEB is currently upgrading applications to the Oracle 10g family.  They originally started with Oracle's 7.3 and in January will be moving onto the next version.  He was asked how smoothly the upgrades went.  They moved quite easily through the different versions; however 10g had a few more bumps than others.
· Tim Wolley, InterVision
InterVision is growing, recently adding two programmer positions and two graphic artist positions.  They are currently doing lots of projects for some of the research firms/projects such as the Smoking Secession Project.
· Ben Barrett, Elevensegrity:  

Ben reported he is doing web design projects.  He is also spending some time on self-improvement activities as an artist. 
· Jody Cline, Lane Council of Governments

The big news from the RIS center was an outage a couple days ago caused by two battery failures which took down over 100 servers.  They are now putting in place a new battery system.  Otherwise, several projects they are involved are: 1) policy development for remote and wireless access, 2) a content management system development to be shared with smaller cities, 3) a Comp. Sales analysis application for real estate sales.  Overall, the computer support area is pretty stable, although in summer it's expected to change with the arrival of new desktop systems.
· Ollie Brown, Oregon Judicial Dept./Information Technology Division 
Their technical employees are being retrained to manage projects done by consultants.  Areas of new specialty include virtualized servers.
II. BUSINESS and DISCUSSION

· Student/CIT Board Mixer

Effie Siverts announced another mixer for CIT majors and IT professionals.  Effie requested participation by the Board members and IT folk from their staffs.  David Erickson asked what might be appropriate to bring.  Handing out business cards was suggested, but that the mixer would be a fairly informal Q&A.
· College/Division Review/Updates

The college's budget cuts were discussed, however mostly transfer courses are being targeted since they usually have multiple sections.  The 'tuition-supported' classes which funded CIT part-time faculty are being phased out and CIT should receive a part-time faculty budget from the general fund instead.  CIT's lab management position has bee cut.  We expect to backfill by hiring a mixture of students and outsourcing to community resources.  We also hope to receive curriculum development funding through the federal Carl Perkins program for this next year.  
· Computer Programming 2yr AAS degree program

Linda Loft reviewed the continuing effects of CIT's common core on the Programming majors. There are more students in the second year programming classes than the past few years.  Next year's graduates will have an additional programming course requirement which replaces a database course.  Frank L., Joe N., and Michael E. all voiced that students need more database not less.  Michael E. stated that there are lots of "front-end" (language proficient) programmers available, but they don't understand the back-end, i.e. how data is managed.  Effie Siverts remarked that it was the one course where she received the concepts used in several other second year courses.  Tim W. and Ben B. disagreed saying that Database should be reserved for 4yr programs.  Larry Scott reminded folks that students do take additional courses because the degree requirements provide minimal proficiency and additional electives make them employable.  Quality and rigor are a balance, and the trade-off for the current CIT core is by helping student retention.
· GIS Pathway Certificate

Linda L. described the new set of GIS/CIS courses which will allow students to receive a Pathways certificate as part of the Computer Programming degree.  Larry S talked about how fundamental a GIS tool is becoming.  Jody Cline said LCOG is "GIS-Centric".  They tried to hire someone with a combination of GIS, Web developer, & project management skills.  They could only find someone with two of the three skills (Web developer & project management).  Ben B. suggested using Postgress as its has GIS extensions, and Tim W. remarked that was also true of MySql.  
· Computing User Support Degree program status
Mark W. reported the faculty voted to suspend the CUS program for a year while they work on overhauling the curriculum.  Currently most CUS majors are also networking majors.  Mark talked about the possibility of using the CIT Core and adding a series of technical support certificates that could combine into a 2yr degree or not, depending on what a student chooses.

· Programming language electives

Linda L. asked what programming languages would make sense to add as electives for the Computer Programming majors.  Effie S. talked about Ajax (Asynchronous Java And XML) demonstrated in one of her classes.  Ben B. described it as architecture, not a language and the Microsoft was one of the first to experiment with this style of architecture.  He suggested Ruby or Python, as they are especially good for prototyping.  David E. suggested Visual Basic.  Ben asked about VBA usage.  David said he still needs programmers to do VBA.  Effie S. said lots of 2nd yr students want more .Net as an enterprise-level language.  Michael E. agreed that students should be exposed to more enterprise-level products.
· Suggestions for New Pathway Certifications
1) Ben B. said an Open Source Software foundation sequence would be great.   
2) Joe N. requested a Linux certificate.  Michael E. said that open source was becoming more mainstream because licensing costs are huge and security risks with Microsoft are high.  Frank L. remarked they are migrating their Solaris systems to Linux.  
3) Ollie B. suggested a focus on virtualization.  There is not a lot of expertise out there yet for either virtualizing servers or clients.  Their next round of servers will be designed for virtual platforms.  IT shops are going back to the thin client and remote administration.  Ben B. suggested putting virtualization into the CUS program.
4) Ben B. asked if there was any usage of FileMaker Pro.  Michael E. responded that he had a few Mac's with it, but the usage was really small.

5) A Voice Over IP sequence was talked about, with both Ollie B. and Michael E. saying they needed it.  Data, voice, and video are all part of the same traffic now and people need to know the mixture of hardware (routers & switches) and the software it takes to run it.  The telecommunications specialists managing PBX's are gone.

6) Ollie B. requested a sequence in project management.  Technical people must be able to manage outsourcing of projects to contractors.  Michael E. said that 80% of people taking project management courses he's been in are technical people who find it is a must-have skill.
7) Ben B. remarked that a series of courses dealing with infrastructure migration and interoperability of disparate systems was crucial.  Effie S. said a course on how to integrate existing code pieces to create complete systems would be good.

Mark W. talked about creating 'light-weight' 2yr degrees plus certificates as the future of professional technical programs.  Courses are too fat a granularity for today's environment.  A question was posed regarding removal of the Gen. Ed. courses.  Jody C. remarked that the most important part of a degree is the internships.  They always have to retrain students technically after they are hired anyway, that the degree is just the basics.  But don't take out the writing courses.
· Advisory Committee Meeting Time 
Linda L. posed the question of Board meeting times for next year.  She suggested breakfast or lunch meetings as alternatives to the late afternoon meetings. The general consensus was that the late afternoon was more suitable for people's schedules than earlier in the day. 
III. THANKYOU'S 
Tim Woolley was extended a certificate of appreciation and thanked for his years of service to the Board.  

Michael Eldridge was thanked for the refreshments and hosting the meeting at Jerry's Home Improvement.

All members were thanked for their attendance and the meeting adjourned at 5:50 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Loft

Committee Coordinator

ECopies: URL http://teach.lanecc.edu/cit/Advisory.htm
Advisory Committee Members,


Mark Williams, Interim Division Chair, Business/Computer Information Technology


Patrick Lanning, AVP for Instruction, Office of Instruction and Student Services
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